OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
July 3, 2012
Revised minutes
Present:  John Hollowell, Pat Murphy, John Lewis, Gene McHugh, Bob Ruhling,

Bob Orsini, Jeff Wood, Bill Gray, Helen Prince, Peter Stathis

The following items were discussed:

1. Road-Gate A  John Hollowell has talked to American Paving. They are one of a few companies that do tar and chip. They recommend that we put sand on it to break up tackiness, caused by the big trucks and the heat. They will come back later when it is not so hot.  Observation: Job they did is not like what they used to do. We should dispute it if they send us a bill to fix this. 

2.  Nick Bohaska  Currently a part-time worker (37 1/2 hours)  Suggestion that we recommend to the Board that they make him full-time at least during the summer. Not sure if we need him full time in the winter.  It was recommended that we raise his salary to $11.00 /hour and allow the new Community Manager to decide if we need him full time. Also, a 2% COLA for Gerald and Bonnie.

3. Budget Discussion:  Pat Murphy presented the proposed budget issues.   5.2% increase
There will be an increase in trash fees due to increased dumpster fees.

Work needs to be done in Ravine #12

Pump house need work

4. Lake Ann issue -  $12,000 reserve fund—Wally never got permit to do the work. We are re-thinking how we will accomplish the repairs. Some work may take place in 2013, but may not be completed until 2014. 
5.  Water System: We currently have only  3  of the 4 pumps working. There are two aquifers that we draw from, Nanjemoy and Aquia.  The Nanjemoy allows us to take the most water, but the two wells that are operative take the water from Aquia.  Concern was expressed that we may be drawing more from Aquia that we are allowed, so we might be fined.  John H stated that he will be contacting Calvert Well Drilling to look at the pump  house #2(below the mailboxes in Gate A)   to see what it would take to get this up and running, as it has not be running for several years and might need major work. We will ask the Board to fund it now, and then  replace the funds as we are afraid we might be fined for using too much water from the Aquia aquifer.

Chlorinator pumps  are a problem, as they need to be mended frequently. We are operating legally, but may need to look at a different type of pump.

6. Storm aftermath:  Gerald and Nick worked overtime. The chipper is up and running and they are trying to get the debris removed.  There were no water system problems.


There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 PM








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince , Secretary

